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[IN-CONFIDENCE:RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

• Christchurch City Council (CCC) notified Plan Change 
14 (PC14) with a qualifying matter that incorporated 
the existing contour, plus slightly more contour 
based on updated (but not yet approved through the 
CRPS) modelling done by the Christchurch 
International Airport Limited (CIAL) at that stage. 

• In their submission on PC14, ECAN (the Regional 
Council) requested that the Airport Noise Contour 
should be reduced to only include the spatial extent 
that was in place in the operative CRPS. 

• However, CIAL submitted that the spatial extent of 
the qualifying be increased further to reflect their 
now updated modelling, which would impose 
additional density restrictions around Riccarton. 

• Te Tūāpapa Kura Kāinga, Waka Kotahi and Kāinga Ora 
all opposed the qualifying matter in their initial 
submissions in part and share ECAN’s concern with 
basing a qualifying matter on an as-yet unconfirmed 
wider contour. 

• Te Tūāpapa Kura Kāinga’s view is that the proper 
process should be used to update the region’s airport 
noise contours, rather than using PC14 as a proxy 
before the modelling is consulted on by the public 
and industry experts. 

matter.  
• If Te Tūāpapa Kura Kāinga do not make a further 

submission, only the view of CIAL (i.e., that the 
qualifying matter should be extended) will be 
considered by the Independent Hearings Panel. 

• Further submissions are due to CCC on Monday, 7 
August 2023.  






